
Learning Enjoying Achieving 
 

Brampton Village Primary School 

01480 375063 

Newsletter 
 

   Summer Term  Letter 11           12th July 2019 
  
 

office@brampton.cambs.sch.uk                                                                                     www.brampton.cambs.sch.uk  

Headteacher’s notes…    
I would like to start by saying a huge ‘thank you’ to the PTA committee and parent volunteers who helped 
with our Summer Fair on Saturday. As a school we really do appreciate all the effort that goes into making 
these events such a success. The children have also enjoyed a disco this week, thanks to the PTA. 
 
There were some fantastic costumes in KS1 on Monday, from both the children and staff, as they all took part 
in their ‘Explorers Day’ and great fun was had in the school grounds. Children in Y3 and Y4 cooked up a stir fry 
and next week they will be visiting different places around Brampton. Our Reception classes have been to 
Woburn today and we hope they have all had an enjoyable visit. We have also had our Leavers’ Assembly for 
Brambles children which is always a special occasion for them and their parents. We look forward to 
welcoming them to Reception in September. 
 
Thank you for all your support as always with all these events. 
 
Please can we remind you to check children’s hair regularly for headlice and treat if necessary.  Also, please 
keep them off school for 48 hours after the last episode of sickness or diarrhoea to avoid passing it on. This 
way everyone can be healthy to enjoy the end of term. 
 
As Mr Rouse is retiring at the end of July we welcome Mr Grady to the school next week. He will be our new 
Site Manager, working alongside Mr Jarman. 
 
School Games 
We were delighted to hear this week that we have been awarded the School Games Gold 
Mark for 2018/2019.  The School Games Mark is a government led awards scheme that 
was launched in 2012. The aim is to reward schools for their commitment to the 
development of competition across their school. Thank you to all the staff involved in this. 
 
Annual Reports 
Annual Reports have been sent home today. 
 
Year 6 
This year our Year 6 Leavers’ Evening is being held on Monday 22nd July, and is expected to start at 6.00pm.  
Bookings will be open from 7.00pm on Friday 12th July and tickets are available to book from 
www.bramptonvillage.parentseveningsystem.co.uk . 
 
Due to the number of children involved and the capacity of the Hall, bookings are limited to strictly 2 per 
family. 
 
On the last day of term the Year 6 children may bring in a school shirt so that it can signed. Please can they 
also be sent in with a spare shirt so that they can change if required. 
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KS1 reading books 
The lending library for children in KS1 will close on Thursday 18th July. Please could all books be returned by 
Friday 19th July as we need to check our book stock in readiness for the next academic year. The children's 
reading records will also be collected on Friday 19th July.  
Thank you. 
 
Year 1 Violin 
There is a violin presentation for the parents/carers of children in Year 1 who are learning the violin on Friday 
19th July at 2.45pm. 
 
Brampton Kids Club Summer Holiday Club 
Brampton Kids Club will be open in the school holidays between Monday 12th August and Tuesday 3rd  
September 2019, 8am to 6pm.  To book your child’s place, please take a booking form from the rack outside 
the school office or download it from the school website. 
 
PTA News 
DISCO - Thank you everyone who came to help and support this. We made a fantastic £1,176.  Thank you. 
 
BAGS TO SCHOOL – Thank you again, we made another £88 for the school. 
 
RAFFLE PRIZES - If you won something, please come to the office to collect.  
 
NEXT MEETING - Wednesday 17th July, 7.30pm. Please come along and see how we did this school year. 
Everyone welcome. 
Thank you 
PTA Team 
 
 
 
What’s On Next Week: 
Monday 15th July   Primary Sports Stars Years 1,2,3,4 Football Club 
Tuesday 16th July    Quadkids tournament 

Amy’s Acro  
Governing Body meeting    

Wednesday 17th July  Primary Sports Stars Years 1,2,3,4 Multiskills Club – Last session 
    PTA meeting 7.30pm 
Thursday 18th July  Primary Sports Stars Years 3,4,5,6 Dodgeball Club – Last session   
Friday 19th July  Drama Club   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
An exciting summer competition launched this week and is open to Cambridgeshire children who have just 
finished Years 3, 4 and 5 to celebrate the power of imagination and encourage everyone to reduce and recycle 
as much as they can.  
 
Get your children to use their imagination to create a story of how everyday recycling is transformed into 
something new. The more fabulous the better! The winning story will get made into a video by professional 
animators with the help of its author and their whole class. There is also a prize for a whole class visit to the 
Waste Management Park in Waterbeach.  
 
We are also running five FREE workshops that are being run by professional animators Breadcrumb Media. 
Learn how animated films are made and create your own short animation using the Stikbot app. Places are 
limited so book at the library or email your.library@cambridgeshire.gov.uk : 

Library Date  Time  

Wisbech  Tuesday 30th July 10.30am -11.45am 

Cambourne  Tuesday 30th July 2pm - 3.15pm 

Ely  Wednesday 31st July 10.30am -11.45am 

Arbury  Wednesday 31st July 2pm - 3.15pm 

St Ives  Friday 2nd  August 10am -11.15am 

 
The competition runs 8 July to 20 September. To find out more visit www.recap.co.uk/spaceforchange  
 
For more information email wmt@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  
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